Blackford Primary School Parent Council
Minutes of Annual General Meeting
 
Held on Tuesday 19th November 2019 at 6.00pm in the School
 

In Attendance: Tracey Millar, Andrew Sinclair, Ms Margaret McMillan (HT), Angela Reid & Linzie Ellis
Apologies: Shiona Walker & Lawrence Crompton-Howe
Agenda
1. Welcome – Tracey Millar welcomed everyone to the Annual General Meeting.  She highlighted the following successes from the past year –
· Assisted the school to get the trees pruned within the playground area at a competitive price.
· Represented the parent council at community council meetings specifically to resolve the issue of the crossing patroller, which should be resolved in the next few months with the addition of a new crossing.

· Supported the pupil council with their efforts to engage with local companies with the backpack project for Marys meals with great success.

· Took part in the Blackford Gala day, which was enjoyed by all children and parents.

· Provided funds for each class trip and the trip to the pantomime at Christmas time.

· We have had a number of successful fundraising events such as the Bingo Tea, which raised over £500, Halloween disco and the raffle last year, which raised £655.  We have also liaised with Highland Spring this year to secure funding for forest school.

· Communicated with local organisations, namely the Auchterarder District Rotary Club and the Auchterarder and Surrounding Area Inner Wheel, who kindly donated funds also.
· Contributed an amazon voucher for resources for the gala concert
2. Approval of Accounts for the year ended 31st August 2019 - These showed a deficit in the year of £613.74.    Income totalled £1353,76 and expenditure totalled £1967.50, which included the Accelerated reading Programme, school trip transportation and gala show.  Funds in hand as at 31st August 2018 were £882.45.   Maureen Shedden AICB kindly carried out an independent examination of the books and records and found them to correct and in agreement with the records presented.   Approval of the accounts were proposed by Tracey Millar and seconded by Angela Reid.
3. Election of Office Bearers – The Chairperson, Vice Chairperson, Treasurer and Secretary elected at the last AGM all stood down.  A discussion was had explaining the roles of each office bearer.   It was agreed that the role of Vice Chairperson was no longer required.  The following office bearers were appointed having offered themselves for the roles of:
Chair Person
Tracey Millar

Treasurer
Andrew Sinclair

Secretary
Angela Reid 

Both Linzie Ellis and Lawrence Crompton-Howe are parent members.
